Appendix A: Letter from Ron Rosier to CBMS Society Presidents  
From: Ron Rosier 

Sent: Friday, June 28, 2013 4:25 PM

To: Herb Clemens; 'Donald Saari'; Charles Steinhorn; Marilyn Strutchen; 

MAA Pres; AMATYC Pres; AMS Pres;TODOS Pres; ASA Pres; ASL Pres;

Kasbaum, Diana L. DPI; AWM Pres; BBA Pres; SIAM Pres; IMS President; 

AMTE Pres; MAA Pres; NAM Pres; NCTM Pres; NCSM President; AMS ExDir;

AMS Sec; AMS Wash Dir; AMTE ExDir; ASA ExDir; ASL ExDir; AWM ExDir; 

BBA ExDir; IMS ExDir; SOA Rep; MAA ExDir; NAM ExSec; NCSM ExDir;

NCTM ExDir; SIAM ExDir; AMATYC ExDir; Peter R. Turner

Cc: William McCallum; Jason Zimba; Phil Daro; Ken Krehbiel; breen; Annette Emerson ldavy@hunt-institute.org; hy; Ellen Whitesides; Lisa Kolbe

Subject: Request for Agreement on Support Statement for CCSS

Dear All,

At the last CBMS meeting, there was discussion of trying to get the CBMS society presidents to agree on a joint statement from CBMS in support of the Common Core State Standards (CCSS). There was also discussion about getting a group of knowledgeable CCSS supporters to develop a set of common talking points. (FYI, I have appended below the summary of the discussion from the minutes of the meeting.)

I recently contacted Bill McCallum who graciously volunteered, in consultation with the other writers of the CCSS and other key persons, to draft both a Support Statement and a set of Talking Points. I have attached copies of both.

For the Support Statement, I would request and need a brief affirmative reply from each society president before I would add your name to the statement or make the statement public.  Note that the statement does not express the formal support from the member societies (something which is rarely if ever given by many of our member societies for any kind of statement) but rather is an expression of support from the presidents, something which is much more doable and likely just as effective in promoting the statement.

The talking points are for use by you, your members, your local affiliates, etc., and do not require any statement of support.

I want to express my sincere thanks to Hy Bass, Ken Krehbiel of NCTM, Mike Breen and Annette Emerson of AMS, and Lucille Davy, who have, along with the CCSS writers Bill McCallum, Jason Zimba, and Phil Daro, been participating in the email discussions which resulted in the attached documents. I know we can count on the expertise of these folks to make good use of whatever formal statement of support CBMS can offer toward the effective implementation of the Common Core State Standards in Mathematics.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Ron
From the minutes of the last CBMS meeeting:

“Public Education about the Common Core State Standards (CCSS). There is much

misinformation being promulgated about the CCSS.  Also there is growing political pressure (e.g. the Republican National Committee’s rejection of the CCSS) on governors and state legislators to withdraw from the CCSS. Gojak said we need to think strategically as a community to put together a constructive effort to promote CCSS. She said that Lucille Davy chairs a “partner group” involving businesses and CEOs that are working to promote CCSS and counter the misinformation. We need to find ways to work with such groups. There was then discussion of trying to build grass roots support, getting members to write legislators and governors about the good that the CCSS will do. Devaney suggested trying to get the math organizations to join with the math ed organizations to put together common talking points.

The most effective argument is not one that is defensive, but rather one that discusses the positives. It was finally agreed that we should try to put together a CBMS response, perhaps involving such folks as Mike Breen and Annette Emerson from AMS, Ken Krehbiel from NCTM, Lucille Davy, Hy Bass, the three CCSS Math authors and others. Clemens said this could be a really major project. Rosier was asked to try to coordinate this for CBMS in contact with some of the society presidents. Saari said this may be doable if we can get a good set of talking points and then let the various societies take them and run with them. There are two issues here, the local and the national.

Besides a set of talking points for the local level, Gojak also made a plea for a joint statement signed by all the CBMS societies. Rosier reiterated that he has no expertise in this area but that he will be willing to attempt to coordinate getting those with the expertise to work together on these two issues for CBMS.

*******************************************

Ronald C. Rosier

Conference Board of the Mathematical Sciences

1529 Eighteenth St NW

Washington DC 20036

